
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

From: Terrence Reiber 
To: Infrastructure and Environment 
Subject: My comments for 2022.IE31.11 on July 7, 2022 Infrastructure and Environment Committee 
Date: June 30, 2022 8:11:15 PM 

To the City Clerk: 

Please add my comments to the agenda for the July 7, 2022 Infrastructure and Environment 
Committee meeting on item 2022.IE31.11, 2022 Mid Humber Gap Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment 

I understand that my comments and the personal information in this email will form part of the 
public record and that my name will be listed as a correspondent on agendas and minutes of City 
Council or its committees. Also, I understand that agendas and minutes are posted online and my 
name may be indexed by search engines like Google. 

Comments: 

June 30, 2022 

Infrastructure and Environment Committee 
Attention:  Committee Administrator 
Toronto City Hall 
Floor 10, West Tower 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario  M5H 2N2 

Dear Sirs/Madams: 

Re: Humber River Gap (IEC Agenda Item IE31.11) 

I wish to express my serious concerns over the preferred trail alignment that is being recommended to 
Toronto City Council and its Committees for the closing of the 800-meter gap in the Humber River trail 
(the “Humber River Gap”). 

The closing of the Humber River Gap is a worthy project, and the completion of the Humber River trail will 
enhance an amenity that is used by some citizens of Toronto. 

However, the City of Toronto’s choice of preferred trail alignment and the process of selecting that 
alignment has and is proceeding without meaningful consultation with the adjacent property owners. 
Weston Golf and Country Club has had no meaningful direct consultations with the City of Toronto with 
respect to the impact of the trail and its construction on the infrastructure of the golf course and its 
operations. 

To date Weston Golf and Country Club has been cooperating with TRCA to facilitate access for various 
investigations, but there has been no meaningful consultation on the impact of alternative plans on the 
golf course infrastructure. This is important for a number of reasons, including that the proposed trail 
alignment will impact upon the holding pond which is the principal means of irrigation for the entire 
course, and because any adjustments to the course in that area will affect the irrigation infrastructure for 
the entire property. 

By locating the pathway on the west side of the Humber River on the existing golf course lands, a number 
of issues arise which need to be fully examined and costed before the impacts will be fully known and can 
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be addressed, if that is possible.  These include: 

(a)  Exact path location and design, which will require expensive re-design of the signature hole of 
this historic 107 year old Willie Park Jr. designed golf course. 
(b)  Construction methods and timeline which will likely require an encroachment onto the Club’s 
lands and impact use of the property by the membership. 

(c)  The proposed path and area of construction abuts the irrigation infrastructure for the entire 
property.  This is a highly sensitive area and damage to this infrastructure may result in a multi-year 
closure of the course.  The Club has invested millions of dollars to build this infrastructure. 

(d)  To date, the City /TRCA has not made any inquiry of the Club as to the costs that will be 
incurred nor has there been any assessment of the revenue that will be lost with the proposed route. The 
City has not made any offer to compensate the Club for these costs and losses. 

(e)  There has never been any serious consideration of alternative in-ravine pathways, which could 
only occur in the context of the comparative costs and issues. 

As a citizen of Toronto affected by this proposal, as well as a member of Weston Golf and Country Club, I 
am writing to express my hope that the City will not proceed with the current recommendation until it has 
fully engaged in meaningful consultation with Weston Golf and Country Club to achieve a better 
understanding of the impact of its proposal and the options available. 
Thank you for your attention in this regard. 

Yours truly 

Terrence Reiber 

This e-mail was sent by: 

Terrence S. Reiber, B.A., LLB., LL.M. 
Barrister & Solicitor 
T.S. Reiber Professional Corporation 
1110 Sheppard Avenue East, Suite 211, 
Toronto, Ontario, M2K 2W2 

Tel: 416-927-9841  Fax: 416-975-1531 
Cell: 416-520-1490 
E-mail: terry@reiber.ca 

NOTICE: IN LIGHT OF COVID-19 AND POLICY RECOMMENDATIONS BY THE CANADIAN 
GOVERNMENT, ALL PERSONG ATTENDING AT OUR OFFICE MUST WEAR A FACE MASK AT ALL TIMES.. 

CLIENT MEETINGS, INCLUDING THE EXECUTION OF MOST DOCUMENTS, MAY BE HELD BY 
WEB/VIDEO CONFERENCE, OR FACETIME, WITH THE DELIVERY OF ORIGINALS TO OUR OFFICE BY 
MAIL, COURIER OR BY LEAVING THEM IN THE MAILBOX AT OUR OFFICE. 

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE; PLEASE UNDERSTAND THAT THESE PROTECTIVE MEASURES ARE AS 
IMPORTANT FOR OUR CLIENTS AS THEY ARE FOR OUR STAFF. 

This e-mail may contain information that is covered by Solicitor Client privilege and 
may contain confidential information intended only for the person(s) named above. 
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Any other distribution, duplication, or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have 
received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone and 
delete the original transmission without making a copy. 
WARNING: From time to time, our spam filters eliminate legitimate email from clients. If your 
email contains important instructions, please ensure that we acknowledge receipt of those 
instructions. 


